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Tuesday, September 26, 2023 
 
Re: Nonpublic Collaborative Discussion held pursuant to Section 313 of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as 
amended 
 
Present:  Joyce Connery, Chair 

Thomas Summers, Vice Chair 
Jessie Roberson, Board Member 
Beverly Johnson, Equal Employment Opportunity Manager 
Nancy Osborn, Human Resources Specialist 
Daniel O’Connor, Associate General Counsel 

 
 
Topic: Board deliberations regarding Executive Director of Operation (EDO) candidates 
 
Summary of matters and key issues discussed, prepared by Associate General Counsel Daniel O’Connor: 
 
On September 26, 2023, the Board held a nonpublic collaborative discussion regarding candidates for the 
position of EDO. Key issues included (1) experience and qualifications of the candidates, (2) the role of the 
EDO, and (3) future challenges the EDO may face. Specific information regarding the potential candidates 
is covered by Exemption 6 to the Sunshine Act (5 U.S.C. § 552b(c)(6), 10 C.F.R. § 1704.4(f)). Thus, this 
notice does not provide any information regarding the candidates, pursuant to 42 U.S.C. § 2286b(k)(2)(A). 


